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02/07/2025 

 

Dail Question No: 228 

To ask the Minister for Transport the number of people working full-time and part-time in his 

Department and bodies under the aegis of the Department in roles that are fully on-site, hybrid, or 

fully remote from 2022 to date, in tabular form; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  

 

Deputy Currie,  

 

In accordance with the Blended Working Framework, the Irish Aviation Authority operates a 2/3-day 

hybrid rotation among our approved complement of staff (220) based in our HQ in D’Olier Street 

Dublin 2.  

The nature of our work in certain front facing roles requires some of our staff to work away from the 

office for longer periods when carrying out inspections, audits and approvals as a function of 

regulatory oversight.  

Office attendance is determined by business need, with flexibility expected from staff on other days 

where there are particular business requirements.  

All of our staff have access to hybrid, remote and fully onsite working, none of our staff avail of full 

remote working. 

 

Yours Sincerely,  

Ciara O’ Grady 

 


